RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

January 20, 2004

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, January 20, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Jenny Tchang

(arrived late due to stormy road conditions – during New Business)



Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Steve McQuilken, DMJM (arrived late)



Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates, 



Jerry Davis, Director 




Inc. (Asst. Secretary)

Tom Cone, Director



Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott

& Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Green called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve December minutes made by Mr. Davis and seconded by Mr. Cone.  It was unanimously approved.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Steve McQuilken, DMJM:  

1) Mr. McQuilken advised the Board that the bids were in for Project “B”.  He passed out a bid summary (attached).  The apparent low bidder is R.E. Monks with $5,984,126.   The next two lowest bids were Sema Construction from Denver and Rocky Mountain Paving from Colorado Springs.  They are moving forward to do the award of contract, obtain approvals by County Commissioners and the Colorado Department of Transportation.  Mr. McQuilken also handed out a cash flow projection (attached) on this construction amount.  He added that he would confer with Mr. Schooler to refine the numbers a bit further.

2) Mr. McQuilken advised the board that he is working with the County revising contracts to start the design on Project “C” and the widening of Woodmen between Powers and Black Forrest.  

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler updated the board members to the status of acquisition of all of the properties.  There are still three or four outstanding properties that we have not closed on, but there are Possession and Use Agreements on all properties.   

2) Mr. Schooler requested the Board’s input regarding a groundbreaking ceremony at the beginning of Project “B”. After discussion of the pros and cons, it was decided that some type of ceremony would be held at the time the contractor moves onto the site.  The District would pay bulk of the expense.

Legal Report
1) Mr. Susemihl advised the board with regard to the May 4 director elections.  There are three board positions up for election. A call for nominations will be advertised and self-nomination forms must be submitted prior to February 27, 2004.  Should there be no more candidates than vacancies, the designated election official will cancel the election and declare the nominees to be elected. The Board unanimously approved a Resolution appointing Terry Schooler as the Designated Election Official with the power to cancel the election and declare the candidates to be elected.

2) Mr. Susemihl called to the Board’s attention the need for a resolution regarding receiving the Cygnet land and Morley properties land donation for the Woodmen Road donation of right-of-way.  Motion made for approval of these resolutions by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Davis to approve the invoices as submitted.  Seconded by Mr. Cone.  Motion passed.

.

New Business
Discussion about the need to proceed with the second issuance of bonds and that the amount be sufficient to cover the District’s needs for all the projects in the upcoming year.  After some discussion, the Board requested Mr. Schooler to forward the request letter to Greg Fulton for the issuance of the second phase of bonds, in the amount of $7,000,000, which Mr. Schooler indicated would cover the District’s share of Project “B” and those portions of the power line relocation and the widening of Woodmen between Powers and Black Forest.  

General 

Discussion
Mr. Green advised the Board that he expects the Courtyards West subdivision will be seeking final plat and payment of District fees within the next 30 to 45 days.  This plat contains approximately 236 lots.  

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, February 16th, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Assistant Secretary
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